MEMORIAL SERVICE PROTOCOL
Tennessee Division United Daughters of the Confederacy®                  January 1, 2015




HATS AND GLOVES
Members are expected to wear hats to memorial services. (1) 
Gloves should be worn to church, memorial services, and funerals.  Wear gloves to services and remove as you enter the church. (1)(2)

RIBBONS AND PINS
	They should be worn on dresses or suits only—NEVER on a top coat. (1)(2)  Put them on after you get into the meeting place. (1)
	Never wear them on the street, but they are appropriate outside at memorial services, dedications, funerals, and UDC designated functions. (1)(2)

FUNERALS
	When attending funerals of a member or member’s family, the Division President should lead the group.  All should wear hats, gloves (taken off when entering the church), ribbons, and pins.  Sit in a group in the services. (1)  

WHEN TO STAND - GENERAL
	Stand at the General Memorial Service as the Division President reports her deceased members. (1)(2)  

CONVENTIONS
	Provisions for the comfort, pleasure, and transportation to and from the Memorial Service, Tea, or Reception should be made for the Division President and President General. (1)

WREATH
	The official UDC wreath for Memorial Services shall be made of greenery (no other colors) with red & white ribbon. (2)

DEATH OF DIVISION PRESIDENT OR
EX-DIVISION PRESIDENT
	Division sends a funeral wreath made of greenery (no other colors) with red/white ribbon. (3)

DEATH OF HONORARY DIVISION PRESIDENT
	A memorial wreath or other appropriate remembrance will be made by the Division.  If a wreath is sent, it will be made of greenery (no other colors) with red/white ribbon. (3)

DIVISION MEMORIAL SERVICE (3)
	Assembly rises and remains standing until Processional is completed. 








Seating for Memorial Service:
Ex-Division Presidents:  Front row, right side.
Honorary Div. Pres.:  Second row, right side.
Div. Pres. & Officers:  Front row, left side.  
Div. Pres. sits in the seat closest to the aisle.
Memorial Wreath
Placed in the front of the center aisle before the Processional.  Wreath is made of greenery (no other color) with red and white ribbon.
Processional
Assembly rises and remains standing until it is complete.  Order should be Marshals, Pages, Chaplain, Program Participants, Honorary Division Presidents, Ex-Division Presidents, Division Officers in reverse order, and Division President.
During the Service
During Roll Call, Chapter members stand when their Chapter is called and when a Special Memorial is given for a deceased member of that Chapter, then they may be seated.  It is perfectly correct to stand for someone you knew that was not a member of your Chapter when her name is called.  Div. Pres. stands for Memorial to UDC, Special Memorials, and throughout the entire Roll Call.  Everyone stands for tributes to Ex-Div. Pres. and Hon. Div. Pres.  
Recessional
Assembly rises and remains standing until Recessional is completed.  
Order of Recessional
Marshalls or Pages with Wreath, Div. President, Div. Officers, Ex-Div. Presidents, Hon. Div. Presidents, Program Participants, Div. Chaplain, and Pages.
What to Wear
Program participants should be tastefully dressed, with hats and gloves. (3)  Insignia may be worn. (1)(2)  No Convention Name Badges should be worn.




Notes:
The name United Daughters of the Confederacy® is a registered trademark, registered with the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office.
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